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NEWS RELEASE
Suspicious Death

At approximately 8:04 a.m. on December 25, 2019, a call was placed to the Schenectady County 
Unified Communication Center in which the caller stated that there was a male down in the area of 760 
State St.  Immediately, both medics from the Schenectady Fire Department and officers from the 
Schenectady Police Department were dispatched to the area and located one male lying in the parking lot 
of 760 State St.  

The male, 51 years old, was pronounced deceased at the scene.  Currently Detectives and Evidence 
Technicians from the Schenectady Police Department are investigating the incident further.  

There is no further information available at this time.




